
DEP EXTENDS DEADLINE FOR 
COMMENTS ONCE MORE 
We are dedicating this issue of The Reservoir Review to one topic:  
Schneider Electric’s Permanent Solution Statement (PSS) to the Department of 
Environmental Protection (DEP) to release them from any cleanup efforts of Neponset 
Reservoir.  The NRRC believes this should be of paramount concern to the residents of 
Foxborough and, in fact, any and all people who enjoy and respect this wonderful 
resource, its wildlife, nature and the environment in general.


November 2 was to mark the deadline for comments back to the Department of 
Environmental Protection (DEP) in answering Schneider Electric’s Permanent Solution 
Statement (PSS).  In that PSS, Schneider makes the case that cadmium in Neponset 
Reservoir poses no significant risks and they are asking the DEP to relinquish them from 
any further monitoring or cleanup efforts of Neponset Reservoir.  


The Town of Foxborough and the NRRC, along with their environmental consultant, met 
the November 2 deadline for comments and filed paperwork with the DEP to dispute 
Schneider’s claim and provide data showing how cadmium levels pose a risk to both 
people, aquatic life and the environment.  Additionally, the Foxborough Board of 
Selectmen wrote a comment letter to the DEP outlining their concerns.  That letter 
appears at the end of this article in its entirety.


However, as was expected, Schneider then requested and received yet another 
extension to respond to those claims. The new deadline for Schneider to issue their 
rebuttal is January 31, 2019.  
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At that time, the DEP can take one of three actions:  1) they can accept the claim by 
Schneider Electric; 2) deny the claim by Schneider Electric; or 3) opt to study it further.  


We will update residents on any further developments and outcomes on our 

Neponset Reservoir, Foxboro facebook page as well as our website at 
www.neponsetreservoir.com once we hear the results of the DEP review.  Additionally, 
we will spotlight the results in our next issue of The Reservoir Review.


The NRRC remains steadfast in their belief that the cadmium levels present in the 
sediment of the Neponset Reservoir are an ongoing concern and it’s imperative that 
Schneider continue to be responsible for monitoring the situation and cleanup efforts.


A copy of Schneider Electric’s Final Draft Permanent Solution Statement can be found at 
Boyden Public Library / 10 Bird St / Foxboro, MA 02035 
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The Foxborough Board of Selectman 
Comment Letter to DEP 
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